
 
This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

From: Board of Supervisors (BOS)
To: BOS-Supervisors; BOS-Legislative Aides
Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); De Asis, Edward (BOS); Entezari, Mehran (BOS);

BOS Legislation, (BOS)
Subject: FW: Strongly CONCURRING with BOS Meeting September 9, 2025 Agenda Item #32 [Opposing the U.S.

Environmental Protection Agency"s Proposal to Rescind the 2009 Greenhouse Gas Endangerment Finding] File
#250909

Date: Monday, September 8, 2025 3:27:34 PM

Dear Supervisors,
 
Please see the below communication regarding File No. 250909.
 
File No. 250909 - Resolution opposing the United States (U.S) Environmental Protection Agency’s
proposal to rescind the 2009 Greenhouse Gas Endangerment Finding; urging the Bay Area Air Quality
Management District to adopt a similar position; and reaffirming the City and County of San
Francisco’s commitment to strong climate action and air quality protections.
 
Thank you,
 
Eileen McHugh
Executive Assistant
Office of the Clerk of the Board
Board of Supervisors
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, City Hall, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102-4689
Phone: (415) 554-7703 | Fax: (415) 554-5163
eileen.e.mchugh@sfgov.org| www.sfbos.org
 
 
 
From: aeboken <aeboken@gmail.com> 
Sent: Saturday, September 6, 2025 7:23 PM
To: BOS-Supervisors <bos-supervisors@sfgov.org>; BOS-Legislative Aides <bos-
legislative_aides@sfgov.org>; Board of Supervisors (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>
Subject: Strongly CONCURRING with BOS Meeting September 9, 2025 Agenda Item #32 [Opposing
the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's Proposal to Rescind the 2009 Greenhouse Gas
Endangerment Finding] File #250909

 

 

 
TO: Board of Supervisors members 
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FR: Eileen Boken,
State and Federal Legislative Liaison 
 
Coalition for San Francisco Neighborhoods*
 
*For identification purposes only. 
 
RE: BOS Meeting September 9, 2025 Agenda Item #32 [Opposing the U.S. Environmental
Protection Agency's Proposal to Rescind the 2009 Greenhouse Gas Endangerment Finding]
File #250909
 
Position: Strongly CONCURRING
 
 
 
I would like to thank Supervisor Walton and his aides for being the primary sponsor of this
legislation. 
 
Since the 1980s there has been a preponderance of scientific evidence that burning fossil fuels
is an endangerment to human health and the environment. 
 
There is an overwhelming consensus among scientists in support of these findings. 
 
In 2009, the Obama administration formalized these findings. 
 
It's my understanding that when the current U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Administrator, Lee Zeldin, was in the House of Representatives (NY-1) and the New York State
Senate (3rd district) that there are recordings of him stating his support for the Endangerment
Finding. 
 
It's only now that he is a member of the Trump administration that he has changed his position
to conform with Trump's position. 
 
 
###
 
 
 



 
Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone

 


